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Experience the Dockside Difference

For over 50 years, Harris Flotebote has 
led the way in pontoon construction.

www.docksidemarine.com 770 Finns Road,  Kelowna, BC • 1.800.663.4737 • 250.765.3995  

BC‘s Trusted Source for New and Used 
Boats, Trailers, and Parts and Service

The Sea Ray 300SLX — 
smoothest ride on the water! 
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Although it has not been a great start to the 
boating season, at long last it has finally arrived. 
With the help of many of the members of 
our club we managed to survive the flood by 
securing the Pandosy, as well as keeping the 
basin as safe as possible. Thank you to everyone 
that helped out. While there are still some repairs 
to be made, for the most part the entire facility is 
almost back to normal.

I had the pleasure to represent our club at 
both the Vernon and Kelowna Yacht Clubs 
Commodores Ball with my wife Shirley. 
Unfortunately both clubs had to cancel their sail 
pasts due to flood situation. The Commodores 
Ball for our club has been rescheduled for 
September 1st with the sail past taking place on  
the 2nd. 

 Through the spring and early summer season 
we have had a lack of volunteers to help out 
with events and the Anchor club dinners. This 
has resulted in the cancellation of some of 
the events, including some of the Anchor club 
dinners. I have had several members tell me 

they are only members in order to have a place 
to put their boat and don’t want to participate in 
the club, and other members who feel they have 
already done enough. The sad reality is we are 
a club that relies on our member’s participation 
in events as well as members volunteering 
their time. If there is lost revenue from events 
or increased costs to hire people to replace 
volunteer hours, revenue will have to be made 
up in another way. I am asking for all members 
to consider volunteering to help out either with 
an event or an Anchor club dinner. 

In closing let’s all have a safe and fun remainder 
to the boating season, and thank you again to 
all who have helped out over the past couple 
months.

by Pat Pope

THE COMMODORE’S REPORT

REPORTS

Ship’s
Log

JULY 2017 ENTRY · · ·  PAT POPE
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Wow, how time flies. It appears the worst is over, 
the Lake continues to drop daily.

Dock repairs along with clean up has begun. If 
your planning on putting your boat in the water 
please check with the office to insure your slip 
is ok and ready to receive your boat.  Thanks to 
all the volunteers who have supported the club 
through this very difficult time.

Looking ahead we have some great times to look 
forward to at he club.  Stay tuned and lets

enjoy the lake and the summer ahead.

Be Safe out there.

by Scott Thresher

VICE COMMODORE’S REPORT JULY 2017 ENTRY · · ·  SCOTT THRESHER

REPORTS

We are finally getting back to normal. Please use 
caution while in the moorage basin to avoid any 
flood damage to docks or in the basin itself. As 
stated by others the high flood levels posed some 
significant challenges but we seem to have come 
through it well, although there was some damage 
in the basin. This is being repaired as quickly as 
possible. Many thanks to all people who helped out 
doing all the things required to keep the club safe 
and open. Now that the boats can be put in the 

basin, I am looking forward to seeing more people 
at the club for events and at the lounge. The new 
food truck out front has been a great addition. They 
have a great menu! Thanks again to all the people 
who helped us get through the flooding.

by Craig Gates

REAR COMMODORE'S REPORT JULY 2017 ENTRY · · ·  CRAIG GATES
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Income Tax 
Causing You

Sleepless Nights?

ED SCHNEIDER
AND ASSOCIATES

Ed Schneider BBA ~ THE TAX GUY
250.707.2036       1.877.494.7639
edschneiderandassociates@shaw.ca

Call us before CRA
(Revenue Canada)

calls YOU!
• Small Business

Specialist
• Personal Tax

Preparation
• Reasonable Rates
• Personalized Service

Audit

25 Yearswith Revenue
Canada

 940 Alsgard Street, Kelowna

Ph:  (250) 765-1722

irs
f

 

 s.
e.

www.margettsfiberglass.com

The Boat Repair Specialists

   Ray’s Prop Repair
              11124 Bottom Wood Lake Road 
                   Winfield, B.C., V4V 1V8 
Shop Phone 250-766-2482 Cell Phone 604-750-0103 

Summer Hours: Thurs – Mon 9am – 5:30pm

  Power Tech! Stainless Steel & Aluminium 
        Quicksilver Props & Accessories 
       Other Marine Parts & Used Props 

Richard Montgomery
Lawyer

410-1708 Dolphin Ave.
Kelowna BC  V1Y 9S4

T-250.980.3361
F-250.868.9011

richard@montgomerymiles.com

Business Law Real Estate Wills, Trusts, & Estates

   .

www.gwgkelowna.com

rant waidman



PAGE 7

REPORTS

Well it has been quite the beginning of summer, 
floods, high water, smoke and docks under water.

Hopefully this is past us now.

The bar is open for summer hours and we hope 
you will all come and enjoy a beverage on the deck 
or in the cool if you prefer.

We have Dan with The Boneyard Food Truck set up 
at the club during the week on Thursday and Friday 
and Saturday on the weekend (occasionally he has 
a prior booked event and cannot attend – but is 
here most of those days).  The food is great and 
portions are large.  Come down and enjoy the food 
with your beverages.

We have some great events coming up over the 
next 8 weeks and encourage all members to come 
and participate and have some fun.  

We are offering more wines by the glass for the 
rest of the summer so you can try some different 
varietals and find new favourites.

Here is some information on the wines by the glass:

Volcanic Hills Pinot Gris
This dry, un-oaked Pinot Gris is pale straw in color 
with aromas of Anjou pear, apple skin, citrus and 
mineral with notes of floral and spice. The palate is 
very fresh, with a blend of pear, apple and rounding 
out with a lemon/mineral citrus finish.

 Recommended food pairings:  Enjoy with most 
seafood, creamy soups, white meats and also try 
soft cheeses. 

5 Vineyards Sauvignon Blanc
It’s fresh and not too green or acidic, well balanced 
and whistle-dry, with a most Distinctive herby, 
lingering finish. 

Recommended food pairings:  Wonderful with 
chicken or salmon, smoked or baked. 

Volcanic Hills Rose
Light ruby red in colour with (watermelon hues) 
and bursting with aromas of strawberry, cherry, 
pink grapefruit, floral with hints of spice the 
fruitiness of the palate is well balanced with 
vibrant acidity. 

Recommended food pairings:  A great wine with 
pork, shrimp soft goat cheese.  Excellent with fruit 
and salad in vinaigrette.

5 Vineyards Merlot 
Intense black cherry in colour abounds with 
aromas of plum, blackberry, and mocha. Dusty 
tannins, indicative of the region, support the rich 
fruit. The lingering finish is tinged with espresso, 
sage, and anise.

Recommended food pairings: Lovely with chicken 
or pork and with chocolate, mild cheese like 
Camembert or Gouda.  

SUMMER BAR HOURS

THURSDAY:  5:00PM – 10:00PM

FRIDAY:  11:30 AM – 2:30 PM & 5:00PM – 10:00PM

SATURDAY:  12 NOON – 10:00 PM

SUNDAYS AND HOLIDAYS:  1:00 PM – 6:00PM

We look forward to seeing you at the bar!

by Gail James

BAR DIRECTOR'S REPORT JULY 2017 ENTRY · · ·  GAIL JAMES
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REPORTS

As the water slowly recedes, repairs to the Marina 
are well underway.  Some repairs are still delayed 
due the water levels – we are still above full pool.  
If you have any concerns please email or call me at 
agjames@telus.net , 250 212 8696.

We are moving ahead with the engineering for 
the replacement of the breakwater on F, G and H 
Docks.  The first stage being GeoTech samples of 
the lake bottom and then engineered drawings, 
followed by permits to build.

We have done some repairs and upgrades to the 
Sani Pump Station and now the water has gone 
down – it will be open this weekend.

The blue barrels around the docks are for 
construction not for garbage.  Please take your 
garbage outside the gates to the barrels there, as 
these barrels are emptied by Parks.  Also if you 
have recycling bottles or cans you can leave beside 
the garbage barrels (in the parking Lot) as they are 
pick up every day by those in need.

by Al Patterson & Alan James

MOORAGE DIRECTOR'S REPORT JULY 2017 ENTRY · · ·  A PATTERSON & A. JAMES

June started slow due to extreme rainfall and then 
rising lake levels. Not much could be done as we 
basically watched the waters rise. As the docks 
rose, we had to remove all the fire extinguishers 
(one was crushed by the electrical post). My visits 
to the club were frequent as everyday seemed to 
bring some new issues. As the waters went down, 
we were able to do some power washing to the 
docks that were accessible. A beaver has been 
busy building a damn under the boat and took out 
some cedars by the deck doors. In the last week 

we were able to reinstall the fire extinguishers. 
Currently waiting for the boat to go back to its 
resting position so we can replace the tension on 
the patio light posts. 

On the bright side it’s nice to see boats in the basin 
again. We would ask all the members to be patient 
as we work to get the facility back to its normal 
awesome self!

by Lorne Dash

OUTDOOR DIRECTOR'S REPORT JULY 2017 ENTRY · · ·  LORNE DASH
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WEST KELOWNA YACHT CLUBP E N D O Z I  L O G

P A G E  1 8



PAGE 10

CALENDAR

AUGUST 2017
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

1 2 3 4 5

6 7 8 9 10 11 12

13 14 15 16 17 18 19

20 21 22 23 24 25 26

27 28 29 30 31

ANCHOR CLUB 
DINNER

Bar Open
5pm-10pm

Bar Open
11:30am-2:30pm

& 5pm-10pm

Bar Open
12pm-10pm

Bar Open
1pm-6pm

Bar Open
1pm-6pm

Bar Open
5pm-10pm

Bar Open
11:30am-2:30pm

& 5pm-10pm

RIB'N N BLUES
Bar Open
12pm-10pm

Bar Open
1pm-6pm

Bar Open
5pm-10pm

Bar Open
11:30am-2:30pm

& 5pm-10pm

Bar Open
12pm-10pm

Bar Open
1pm-6pm

ANCHOR CLUB 
DINNER

Bar Open
5pm-10pm

Bar Open
11:30am-2:30pm

& 5pm-10pm

WKYC GOLF 
TOURNAMENT

Bar Open
12pm-10pm

Bar Open
1pm-6pm

ANCHOR CLUB 
DINNER

Bar Open
5pm-10pm



S A T U R D A Y  •  A U G U S T  1 2 T H

F E A T U R I N G  M U S I C  B Y

Sherman Doucette

Tickets Available
At The WKYC
Website

ADMISSION

$35

1 1 t h  A N N U A L



$45
per person
$45
per person

A U G U S T  2 6 ,  2 0 1 7A U G U S T  2 6 ,  2 0 1 7

FIRST TEE TIME @ 1:45P
Fun For Everyone!Fun For Everyone!
DEADLINE FOR ENTRY AUG.18

carts must be reserved with the clubhouse

I N C L U D E S

DINNER @ 6:30P ··· DINNER ONLY – $15

& BBQ AT THE CLUB
9 HOLES SCRAMBLE

F O R M A T



PAGE 13

LOBSTER NIGHT

thank you to everyone who 
worked so hard at this year's 
Lobster Night and made it 
such a great success!

Brian and Sandie Jamieson
Lorne Dash and Connie King
Darwin and Sue Harmon
Roy and Sue Morgan
Tim and Carla Kolskog.



PAGE 14

EVENTSEVENTSH O L D  YO U R  N E X T  E V E N T  AT

WEST KELOWNA YACHT CLUB

WEDDINGS · PARTIES · EVENTS · SEMINARS

250-768-5472
CALL TODAY!CALL TODAY!
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This is the second article to be posted in the Pendozi  
regarding the invasive Zebra and Quagga mussels 
threatening the Okanagan Valley. Awareness is one 
of the first elements in addressing this potential  
hazard to our Valley and more specifically Lake 
Okanagan.
The Zebra and Quagga mussels were introduced 
to the Great Lakes in the 1980’s via discharge of 
ships ballast water previously picked up from the 
Black and Caspian seas. Over the past 30 years 
they have migrated from the east across Canada and 
the United States to as far as Manitoba in Canada 
and to every US state except for Idaho, Oregon and 
Washington. A lot has been done to combat the 
species over the past 30 years and the west is now 
building momentum to deal with the defence against 
the infestation.    This article will deal with the little 
critters themselves.
These mussels are really small ranging in size from 
very tiny to just plain small (15mm at maturity) and 
so can be very difficult to detect. At maturity they 
about the size of a sunflower seed and in fact you 
could easily fit 25 to 30 on a single sunflower seed 
when they are at the early stage of growth. As 
difficult as detection can be researchers are finding 
new ways of detecting these invaders but some 
boaters are finding ways of avoiding inspection 

stations. Inspections and the law will be the subject 
of future articles.
British Columbia, as far as we know, is currently 
invasive mussel free but Manitoba is not. Once the 
mussels get established they reproduce rapidly.  They 
crowd out other native mussel species to become 
the singular species in a water body such as in Lake 
Manitoba. Although unable to show it here, there ia a 
picture of a research assistant standing in her rubber 
boots on the shoreline of Lake Manitoba. The mussels 
are half way up her rubber boots. The picture was 
taken in 2016 but had it been taken in 2015 it would 
have shown her to be standing on a sandy beach not 
unlike our beaches in Kelowna or Penticton .
Not only do these mussels multiple rapidly they are 
also very sharp edged and would cut bare feet if 
walked on. As if that were not enough, they also 
really stink once established in large quantities. 
Just imagine the impact of such a shoreline on Lake 
Okanagan and the impact to local residence, lakefront 
homes and tourism. These little creatures can also 
find their way into and clog up irrigation pipes, water 
treatment facilities, boat engines and props and any 
other solid body that may be in contact the water. To 
date nothing good can be said about these mussels 
that were introduced to North America and to those 
few areas not yet infested we need to make every 
effort to hold the species at bay.
In upcoming articles I will talk to the organizations 
that have been established to deal with this invasive 
species, what is being done about watercraft 
inspections, what some of the current and potential 
future costs could be and laws that are being 
established to enforce detection.  If you spot zebra/
Quagga mussels on a boat you can call the RAPP 
Hotline @ 1 877-952-7277 (RAPP - Report all 
Poachers and Polluters) .
[Sources of information are from the Okanagan 
and Similkameen Invasive Species Society, Alberta 
Conservation and the Montana Invasive Species 
Council]

ARTICLES

ZEBRA & QUAGGA MUSSELS
ALL THINGS

N A U TIC AL
JULY · · ·  2017

Tom Cole
ADVERTISING DIRECTOR

contributed by
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ADVERTISING

Want To Advertise
YOUR BUSINESS
in The Pendozi?

Advertising Prices
Full Page.......................... $60.00+gst
1/2 Page........................... $35.00+gst
1/3 Page........................... $25.00+gst
Business Card...................$15.00+gst

1890 Byland Road, West Kelowna, BC   250-769-1466   selkaboatcentre.com

WE HAVE EVERYTHING YOU NEED ON THE WATER: stand up paddleboards, 
wakeboards, kneeboards, wakeskates, 1-4 person tubes, tow ropes and more! 

Come check us out, we look forward to helping you!

•  New Boat Sales  •  Used Boat Sales  
•  Certified Technicians for inboard and outboard engines

Where Service Makes the Difference

New Line!
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CONTACTS

FLAG OFFICERS 2016 ·· · 2017

PAT POPE
COMMODORE

778-755-0183 commodore@westkelownayachtclub.com

SCOTT THRESHER
VICE COMMODORE

250-768-8570 vice@westkelownayachtclub.com

CRAIG GATES
REAR COMMODORE

250-826-4787 rear@westkelownayachtclub.com

BRIAN JAMIESON
PAST COMMODORE

250-707-2017 past@westkelownayachtclub.com

STEPHEN ENNS
STAFF CAPTAIN

250-801-7365 staffcaptain@westkelownayachtclub.com
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CONTACTS

CLUB DIRECTORS 2016 ·· · 2017

ALJAMES
MOORAGE DIRECTOR

250-212-8696
moorage@westkelownayachtclub.com

GAILJAMES
BAR DIRECTOR

250-826-7553
bar@westkelownayachtclub.com

TIM KRISA
INDOOR MAINTENANCE

555-123-4567
indoor@westkelownayachtclub.com

TOM COLE
ADVERTISING & MEDIA

778-754-2221
advertising@westkelownayachtclub.com

VACANT
DIRECTOR AT LARGE

director@westkelownayachtclub.com

AL STEWART
DIRECTOR AT LARGE

778-821-2060
director@westkelownayachtclub.com

ALPATTERSON
MOORAGE DIRECTOR

250-769-7154
moorage@westkelownayachtclub.com

TERRYJAGGERS
HARBOUR MASTER

250-317-7646
harbour@westkelownayachtclub.com

LORNE DASH
OUTDOOR MAINTENANCE

555-123-4567
outdoor@westkelownayachtclub.com

BRENDA YOUNG
ENTERTAINMENT DIRECTOR

250-870-1628
entertainment@westkelownayachtclub.com

KATHY GABELHEI
OFFICE MANAGER

250-768-5472
wkyc@westkelownayachtclub.com

SIMONE PETERSON
TREASURER

778-363-1425
treasurer@westkelownayachtclub.com
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EXTRA INFO

REMINDER TO 
MEMBERS
A reminder to all members 
using power on the docks 
to check that they have the 
correct cord end for the 
outlet. Boats normally come 
with a 30 amp cord end and 
since most of our outlets on 
G, H and B are 20 amp, they 
require an adaptor.
Please contact Al James with 
any questions.

Come on down to the club and spend your fun money. 
There are plenty of events where you can use your 
fun money, so have some fun and use it! Remember, 
if you don’t use it, you lose it.

SURF THE PENDOZI!
Remember you can move up and down from the Table of Content to any article and back with the click of your mouse.
Just click the article in the Table and to return click the return arrow at the end of the article.
Not working? Try this:
Click the Pendozi to open >>> In the top right corner click "Open with a different Viewer" >>> Click drop down arrow >>> 
Click "Other" >>> Click "Internet Explorer" (or try the other options)

P L E A S E
B E  A D V I S E D
All water outside the 

Pendozi is non-potable

BAR HOURS
Thursday.......... 5-11pm
Friday............... 5-11pm
Saturday........... 2-11pm
Sunday............... 1-7pm

Club access to washrooms is 
available between 7am and 11pm

ATTENTION

NOTE

PARKING

Please remember to have your membership 
card available when attending other clubs. 
Don’t forget to sign in, including at our club!

Please ensure your vehicle has the 
WKYC window sticker clearly visible 
on your windshield when parking in the 
WKYC parking stalls.
If you need one please ask the bar or office.

Please try to take your garbage to the Regional barrels just 
outside of the gate. It helps save on our garbage disposal!

LOST ITEMS

REMINDER

GOT PHOTOS?

Please notify the office if you have lost something in the 
moorage basin. Things surface all the time and we never 
know who they belong to.

No animals in the Clubhouse at any time. No animals on the 
deck when food is being served (Health Dept. rules). Animals 
are to be leashed at all times and please scoop up.

If you have fun or interesting photos suitable for use in or 
on the cover of the log, please contact Kathy at the office 
for information on how to get them to us.

?

We only have one disabled parking stall, so be 
sure to display a placard if parking there.
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CLUB INFO

West Kelowna Yacht Club

4111 GELLATLY ROAD
WEST KELOWNA, B.C. • V4T 2K2

PHONE 250-768-5472 · FAX 250-768-8972 · EMAIL WKYC@WESTKELOWNAYACHTCLUB.COM

G
ELLATLY ROAD

BOUCHERIE ROAD
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GELLATLY ROAD
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LEN
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GOSSET ROAD
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IG
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AY

HWY 
97

97th St

VISIT US AT WWW.WESTKELOWNAYACHTCLUB.COM
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